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Dear Parents and Friends, 
Last weeks events in Christchurch, New Zealand show us the very worst in humanity and also the very                  
best in humanity. At this time it is difficult to comprehend the tragedy and how do we explain such an                    
event to our children. Over the next couple of weeks make sure you are available to listen to your                   
children, try to filter the news for the younger children but always engage in the news with your older                   
children. Be ready to manage emotions of your children and keep to a normal routine. Let us follow                  
those leaders who are making a positive change for the better. 
We need to take the message of Jesus, that we are all part of God’s loving family no matter what race,                     
religion, faith, gender, tradition or political background we have. There is no place for hatred in our                 
world.  
During Lent as we prepare ourselves for Easter let us pray for all the families who have and are still                    
suffering from this tragedy. 
 

Lent is a time for strengthening our faith, a time to reflect on who we are and where we are                    
going. It is time of quietness and prayer, a time of penance and meditation, a time to become                  
aware of our strengths and weaknesses. 

Just as Jesus spent forty days in preparation for his work of redemption, so we too prepare for                  
our own redemption. During Lent we look at ourselves, at how we talk and listen, how we think                  
and act, and how we are with others. 

The cross reminds us to take the responsibility for our own lives to follow Jesus. 

The bible helps us to understand the Word of God and know His way. 

The lit candle is a sign that Jesus is with us as we face hard things and take up our cross to                      
follow Him. 
 

Love Serve Hope 
 

 
 
 
Philip Mahony 
Principal 
 

A Reminder for our school community, complaints and grievances 
 

​If, at any time, you find that you have a concern with the school, you are encouraged to come to the school                       
and speak with the teacher/s, assistant principal and/or principal, to identify your concern. 
  

It is our aim to work with all members of our school community to ensure that we do the very best to provide                       
a productive, safe and enjoyable learning experience for our students and professionally fulfilling experience              
of our staff. 
  

If you would like to raise a concern, the Catholic Education Office has guidelines for ensuring that complaints                  
are handled fairly. Information about how to handle complaints either informally or formally is available from                
the school office and/or within the Complaint Handling Guidelines. These documents can be accessed on               
the school website or system website. 



SCHOOL FEES 
School fees have now been sent home and are due on the 29th March. If you still have not received your 
fees, contact the school office.  
 

CORRECTION  ​Apologies for last week’s Student of the Week picture in the Update.  
The one included was from the previous week.  Below is the correct picture. 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

EASTER RAFFLE  
We are having an Easter raffle and we need donations of eggs and baskets.  
 

If everyone donates a little, we will have enough so that we can make up more                
baskets to be raffled on​ Wednesday 10​th​ April​.  
 
 

The more donations, the more prizes we will have to give as prizes. 
 

 

ENROLMENTS   

Enrolments are now open for Kindergarten 2020.  
 

If your child will turn 5 by 31​st​ July​ ​2020 they can enrol for school next year. 
 

Call into the school office to collect an Enrolment Pack or download the enrolment 
form from the website. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

STATEMENT ON THE CHRISTCHURCH ATTACK  

Statement on the Christchurch Attack 

17 March 2019  

I wish to express my deepest sympathies to the victims and those who grieve because 
of the consequences of the terrorist attacks in Christchurch, New Zealand. 

To all my Muslim brothers and sisters in New Zealand, Australia and around the world, I 
stand in solidarity with you in your horror, grief and distress. 

I offer my prayers on behalf of the Catholic Diocese of Parramatta to the deceased, the 
injured and to all the individuals and communities who have been affected by this 

senseless violence. 

The attacks on innocent lives at a worshipping place were sadly motivated by hatred 
and prejudice against people of the Muslim faith. 

I condemn Islamophobic, racist and extremist violence in all its forms. It is an offence to 
God, to believers of all faiths, to all people of good will, and to our common humanity. 

Times like this should make us reflect on the way we treat one another in words and 
actions. We will reap what we sow. 

Let us therefore not only eliminate the fruit of prejudice, hatred and violence but also its 
seeds in their many forms and on many levels of our society. 

May Muslims and Christians everywhere respond to the joint invitation by Pope Francis 
and the Grand Imam, Sheikh Ahmed al-Tayeb, to “all persons who have faith in God and 
faith in human fraternity, to unite and work together so that it may serve as a guide for 
future generations to advance a culture of mutual respect in the awareness of the great 
divine grace that makes all human beings brothers and sisters.” (​Document on Human 

Fraternity for World Peace and Living Together​, ​Abu Dhabi, 4 February 2019). 

In these troubled times, when evil forces seek to divide us on the basis of race, colour, 
ethnicity or religion, may Muslims, Christians, people of all faiths, and all people of 

good will remain united in heart and mind and resolve. 

May faith bind us in human solidarity, hope drive out fear, and love overcome hatred. 

Most Rev Vincent Long Van Nguyen OFM Conv 

Chairman, Bishops Commission for Social Justice 

Bishops’ Delegate for Migrants and Refugees 

Bishop of Parramatta 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://press.vatican.va/content/salastampa/en/bollettino/pubblico/2019/02/04/190204f.html
https://press.vatican.va/content/salastampa/en/bollettino/pubblico/2019/02/04/190204f.html


 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
   

  
  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Pastoral letter to the people and clergy of the Diocese of Parramatta 
  
  
  
  

Dear friends, 
  
The news concerning Cardinal George Pell and his conviction and incarceration on            
historic child sexual abuse crimes has dominated local and international media last            
week. Such news has caused a wide range of emotions in the community.  
  
Even among Catholics, there is a sense of shame and anger at the betrayal that the                
clerical sex abuse crimes represent, and the hypocrisy they reveal. It is wider than              
simply the case of Cardinal Pell. We must respect the processes of the law and await                
the outcome of the appeal. 
  
In the meantime, our primary concern must continue to be the care of the victims of                
sexual abuse.  
  
The revisiting of such grievous wounds has been difficult for many. As we approach              
Lent, may we, too, grieve with all those suffering intensely. Genuine hope begins             
whenever we listen to the story of another with an open heart.  
  
Some, too, feel that in the marketplace the “brand Catholic” has suffered a grievous              
blow. Perhaps so. But we are not a market nor are we a popular cult.  
  
We are first and always a community of disciples following our one master, Jesus              
Christ. We are not the Church of one particular leader, be it Pope Francis or Cardinal                
Pell or any other bishop.  
  
We are the living Body of Christ made up of saints and sinners.  
  
We are challenged by Our Lord to reach out to all who are hurting, and to all victims                  
of every abuse and sinfulness. We are to be the “field hospital” for all the               
marginalised as Pope Francis has asked us to become. We are to be in the               
messiness of life, not to run away into some “idealised future or romantic past.”  
  
To be such, demands that we let go of our sense of superiority, privilege and power                
and embrace again our need for healing and forgiveness and to look again at the               
Suffering Servant leader who is our Lord Jesus. 
  
Many people may say these are only words and they would be correct. However, for               
us they are the words of Jesus and we are called to put our faith in Him and                  
demonstrate it in our actions by our care for all in need.  



    
  
 
This would mean changing the way we think and act so that all may feel safe and                 
welcome in our communities regardless of what they believe, look like, or have, and              
regardless of their sexuality, gender or marital status. 
  
The season of Lent summons us to a discipleship of humility, weakness and             
vulnerability, of dying and rising in Christ. We are challenged to remove our heart of               
stone and to have a heart of flesh instead.  
  
During this period of crisis and darkness, as the Church, let us pray that we have the                 
courage to die to that which is contrary to the Gospel, and rise to be what Christ has                  
called us to be.  
  

Yours in Christ the Chief Shepherd, 
  
   
 

Most Reverend Vincent Long Van Nguyen OFM Conv 
Bishop of Parramatta 

  
Given at Parramatta on 1 March 2019. 

  
 
 
 
 
  Most Reverend Vincent Long Van Nguyen​ ​ OFM Conv STL DD 

Bishop of Parramatta 
  

Level 2, 12 Victoria Rd, Parramatta NSW 2150 | PO Box 3066, North Parramatta, NSW 1750 
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NAPLAN 
 

NAPLAN assess literacy and numeracy - important skills that each child needs to succeed in school 
and life. The NAPLAN tests are designed to help us make sure students are on track with their 
literacy and numeracy development. Students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9 participate in NAPLAN tests for 
reading, writing, conventions of language (spelling, grammar and punctuation) and numeracy. 
 

Between Tuesday 26th March and Thursday 4th April, our school will participate in NAPLAN Online. 
Students do not need to be to computer experts to take the NAPLAN test online. Making sure 
students have computer skills is part of our school curriculum, and our teachers will ensure your child 
is familiar with the online format. To see the types of questions and interactive features on NAPLAN 
Online, visit the​ ​public demonstration site​.  
 

I​f you have any questions about NAPLAN Online, please contact your child’s teacher. 
 
F​or more info: 

● How to support your child during NAPLAN 
● information for parents and carers 
● Watch a video that explains NAPLAN Online 
● Subscribe to ACARA’s monthly parent newsletter, Parent Update 

 
See NAPLAN Online - information for parents and carers sheet. 



 



 
 


